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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Welcome to our first newsletter of Term 3, and already we are at 
the end of week 2! Welcome also to our new students and their 
family who joined us at the start of this term, its lovely to have you 
join our school community. 
 
STAFFING 
 
Mr Karl Chrimes, will be our Deputy Principal for this term, and Mr 
Trevor Howitt will be working with the secondary students until 
the end of week 5. 
 
Mrs Jane Patroni has been working in early childhood room while 
Mrs Dal Busco has been away, her last day being today. Thanks 
very much for coming back and being part of our team, Mrs 
Patroni, it has been great having you here! Thanks also to Mrs 
Borona for being ‘on deck’ with Mrs Patroni, I’m sure the students 
enjoyed having you there for the extra time. 
 
ASSEMBLY 
 
Thanks to the parents and community members who attended the 
year 4/5/6 assembly last week to see our new Student Councillors 
presented. It’s always nice to see everyone come along, enjoy the 
item and hear about what is happening in the school.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
COUNTRY WEEK UPDATE 
We have had several pledges and donations come in from various businesses and companies around 
Southern Cross, towards our secondary country week camp. On behalf of all of us I would like to thank 
them for all their generosity, as well as thank everyone who has been buying chocolates to assist with our 

Dates to Remember 
 

Tuesday 2 August 
School Board Meeting – 4pm 
 
Wednesday 3 August 
P & C Meeting 3:30pm – 
staffroom 
 
Thursday 4 August 
NAIDOC Day @ St Joseph’s PS 
 
Wednesday 17 August 
Country Week Parent Meeting 
5pm – staffroom 
 
Friday 19 August  
Year 2/3 Assembly  
 
Thursday 25 August 
Bookweek Dress Up Day 
“Dreaming with Eyes Open” 
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Thank you to our Semester One Student 
Councillors: 
Stephanie, Anthony, Toby, Shellbee, Kira 
and Ruby. 
 

Congratulations to our Semester Two Student 
Councillors: 
Stephanie, Toby, Ekam, Daniella and Mia. 
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fundraising (luckily they are sugar free…no they aren’t – but made you look!) Please keep your eye out for 
further fundraising activities as the term progresses. 
 
PEAC TESTING 
 
On Wednesday 3 August (next week), the year 4 students will participate in the annual PEAC testing 
process.  The scores from the test will be used in the selection of students for PEAC courses and extension 
programs during 2023 to 2024, and also to inform educational provision in our school.  
 
NAIDOC DAY 
 
Next Thursday all students will be participating in NAIDOC activities with the St Joseph’s and Moorine Rock 
students, at St Joseph’s. Parents are welcome to come along and join in with activities commencing at 
9:15am. An excursion permission letter for this activity will be sent home to all families today. 
 
ATTENDANCE REMINDER 
 
We understand that there may be times when children need to be absent from school such as an illness, 
out of town appointments or for family reasons. On these occasions it is important to inform the school of 
any reasonable absences. It is a requirement that if a student is absent for 3 consecutive days or longer, 
that a medical certificate is supplied to cover these dates.  

 

 
Mrs Karen Tabner 

Principal  

 
 
FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 

Hello Families. I am excited to be writing my first column in the newsletter.  Firstly, I would like to start by 
saying thank you to all who have made me feel so welcome at the school and in town.  I arrive in Southern 
Cross as Deputy Principal, having left Alkimos Primary School in Perth’s northern suburbs, where I have 
worked for the past 7 years. Alkimos PS hosts 687 students, so you can imagine my immense shock when 
last Friday I attended my first whole school assembly and there were only 47 students.  I have enjoyed 
getting to know all the students, as I see them for their Health & Phys Ed lessons.  I must commend all the 
students on their openness and acceptance of someone new. You as families should be very proud.  I am 
looking forward to a great term and trying to convince the students that soccer is the world game and 
should always be played at recess and lunch! Furthermore, I am looking forward to meeting parents and 
families over the coming term.  Have a wonderful weekend.  
 

Mr Karl Chrimes 
Deputy Principal 
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Congratulations 
Congratulations to the recipients of Honour Certificates:   

Pre-Primary 

Claire for her ability to blend or segment sounds in words. Mrs Dal Busco 

Year 1 

Ryder for showing great improvement in his addition skills, using doubles and counting on. 

Mrs Dal Busco 

Year 2/3 

Callum for having a go at everything in class. You are a superstar! Miss Kinson 

Bella for her sensible and conscientious effort to complete all science investigations 

carefully and correctly. Mrs Nicholl 

Year 4/5/6 

Lennix for working hard to improve his understanding of fractions and positional language 

in Maths. Miss Robbins 

Jayden for working hard to improve his handwriting and presentation of work. Miss Robbins 

Mathew for his enthusiastic attitude and effort in completing this term’s Chemical Science 

unit. Mrs Nicholl 

Year 7/8 

Daniella for persisting and completing her Design and Technology project to a high 

standard. Ms Tisdell 

Shayla for showing initiative and working hard to complete a detailed model of the 

respiratory system in science. Ms Tisdell        

Year 9/10 

Marcus S for his terrific improvement over the last ten weeks. I am pleased to have seen a 

positive change in Marcus’s attitude. Mrs Negus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIDE (School of Isolated and Distance Education) Certificates: 

 

Tia for your excellent understanding of the Indonesian language as well as your kindness 

in helping your friends and teachers. LUAR BIASA Tia! Miss Capello (SIDE) 

Alexis For your enthusiasm in learning the Indonesian language and always giving your 

best work in every lesson. HEBAT Alexis! Miss Capello (SIDE) 

Maddison For your excellent work ethics in participating and completing the tasks given 

as well as your great understanding of the Indonesian language and structure. PANDAI 

Maddie! Miss Capello (SIDE) 

Holly demonstrating consistency in completing the tasks given with high quality as well as 

great comprehension of the Indonesian language. Miss Capello (SIDE) 

Stephanie has gained recognition for her positive attitude and effort in her learning. Mr 

Matthews (SIDE) 

 



At Southern Cross District High School, our staff and students ‘Strive’ to achieve their personal best. 

 

 

 



At Southern Cross District High School, our staff and students ‘Strive’ to achieve their personal best. 

 

 

 



At Southern Cross District High School, our staff and students ‘Strive’ to achieve their personal best. 

 

 

NAIDOC Day 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

LOOP online ordering is the preferred way to order and pay for your scholastic book club 

orders. As a P&C, we will no longer be handling cash payments for book club. 

Please contact me if there are any issues. 

Regards, 

Carly Burton 

Scholastic Co-ordinator 
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2022 

Kindergarten  $60.00 Pre Primary  $60.00  

Primary            $60.00 Secondary  $235.00 

Our office does not hold cash on the premises.  

Contributions can be deposited directly to our school Westpac Bank Account.  

 

Account Name:  Southern Cross District High School BSB: 036128  

Account Number: 860047 

 

Please make sure that you identify your deposit with your child’s name to ensure 

that we credit it correctly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**** From our Community Health Nurse, Jess Della Bosca **** 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to….. 

 

 Callum   4 August 

 Jackston  9 August 

 Amelia   14 August 
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Time to put your thinking 
caps on! 

Bookweek Dress Up Day  
Thursday 25 August 


